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Dear Parent / Carer, 

 

As we approach the half term break, I hope the children enjoy 

a well-earned rest. I know the staff here are ready for a short 

break after what has been a rewarding, yet challenging first 8 

weeks. I have to compliment the children for adapting so well 

to the new hygiene routines and sticking to them throughout 

the term. Obviously, this is due, in no small part, to the staff for 

their consistent approach and regular reminders to wash 

hands, etc. Well done to all. 

 

Locally, the Covid picture is quite critical. Infection rates are 

running at around 153 cases per 100,000.placing Cheshire 

East within tier 2 restrictions. Feedback from the local Authority 

is that identified positive cases in school tend to come from the 

community. They say that school prevention strategies (bubble 

isolation, hygiene, etc.) are impacting positively to contain the 

spread following individual cases. There is some concern from 

the council that cases may rise as children return to school in 

November after circulating within the community. Although we 

are all desperate for some social interaction, I would ask all 

parents to be extremely mindful of protective measures over 

the break. We have been relatively lucky so far but we don’t 

want to see children becoming unwell. Also, speaking as a 

parent whose child has just completed a precautionary 14 days 

of isolation, it is extremely limiting and inconvenient. We all 

have a responsibility to ensure our safety.  

 

Hot options will be re-introduced at dinnertime today and will 

continue each day within children’s picnic bags. Full cooked 

meals are unfortunately just not possible for us at this time but I 

hope this move will improve the variety and enjoyment of 

dinnertimes. 

 

We continue our work to inform and educate children about 

healthy food. This Friday we welcome elite Nutritionist Matt 

Gardner (Nuffield Health) who will speak to all children (socially 

distanced) about eating well and good physical/mental health.   

Have a good week ahead. 

  

Damien Stenson 
Headteacher  
 
Headteacher 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

GOLDEN 
CERTIFICATE

ATTENDANCE 

GOOD TO 

BE GREEN 
VIP 
Values In Practice 

WINNING 
HOUSE 

Reception -  Benjamin B 

Year 1 -  Abigail C 

Year 2 - Ella M 

Year 3 - Henry M 

Year 4 - Sienna W 

Year 5 - Mia L 

Year 6 -  Max H 

 
All these pupils gave 100% in their studies last 
week. 

 

Reception – 99.32% 

Year 1 – 99.31% 

Year 2 – 98.97% 

Year 3 – 98.21% 

Year 4 -  95.00% 

Year 5 – 98.99% 

Year 6 – 97.92%    

 

Congratulations to our Reception class winners 

in Key Stage One and Year 5 our Key Stage 

Two winners. 

 
 

Reception -  Axel E 

Year 1 - Luis B 

Year 2 - Emily S-R 

Year 3 - Martha M-B 

Year 4 - Brooke O 

Year 5 - Harry G 

Year 6 -  Lillia R 

All of these pupils kept our Golden Rules last 

week.  
 

 

Our VIP’s this week, proudly wearing the red 

sweatshirts for demonstrating our Christian 

Values, will be: 

Reception - Frankie C (Compassion and 

Friendship) 

Year 1~ Marleigh N (Perseverance) 

Year 2 ~ Lottie W  (Compassion) 

Year 3 ~ Oscar K (Perseverance) 

Year 4 ~ Amelie M (Friendship) 

Year 5 ~ Luca B (Perseverance) 

Year 6 ~ Aidan M (Respect) 

 

Green – 402 

Griffin – 382 

Wilfrid –  372 

Mallory – 367 

 

Congratulations to Green  our winners 

for the week ending 16-10-2020. 

19th October 2020 

TIMES 
TABLES & PEN 
LICENCES 
Pen Licences have been awarded to 
the following  
 

 

  

   Seth C 

   Finley C 

   Congratulations!! 

 

 



HYPl 

OTHER NEWS 
 

Upcoming Schedule of 

Events 

 

W/C  19/10/2020  

19/10/2020 – Student Council Meeting  

19/10/2020 – Year 2 Tri Golf (Lunchtime) 

19/10/2020 – Junior Hockey (After School) 

20/10/2020 – Year 5 Samba Drumming (Lunchtime) 

21/10/2020 – WFA After School Football 

22/10/2020 –  Junior Girls Football  (Lunchtime) 

2310/2020 – Junior Digital Wizards Club Years 3-4 

                      Before school)  

23/10/2020 – Own clothes day £1.00 donation to 

                      PTA.    

23/10/2020 - Goodness to Greatness Nutrition Day, 

 

 

W/C 02/11/2020 

02/11/2020 – Student Council Meeting 

03/11/2020 – Parents Evening  

03/11/2020 – Year 5 Samba Drumming (Lunchtime) 

03/11/2020 – WFA After School (Years 4,5 & 6) 

04/11/2020 – Parents Evening 

04/11/2020 – WFA After School (Years 1,2 & 3) 

05/11/2020 -  After School Circuit Training (Year 6) 

06/11/2020 – Junior Digital Wizards Club (Before   

                      School Years 3-4) 

 

Reception Class 2021 New Intake Tours will take 

place on Mon 9
th
, Tues 10

th
 and Weds 11

th
 

November from 4.00 to 4.30pm. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

                      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                  

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

Used Stamps 
 
Please remember to cut off  your used 
postage stamps and send them into Mrs 
Haselden in the school office. These will be 
sent off  to raise funds for the Air 
Ambulance Trust. 
 
Thank you. 
 

FRIENDS OF MOBBERLEY PTA 
 
The  PTA  has a new page on Facebook 
which lists nearly new Mobberley school 
uniform. Please have a look and message 
the Facebook page with what you would 
like to buy (for a small voluntary donation). 
The items are all in great condition. If you 
would like to donate uniform please make 
sure it is clean and with all buttons and no 
signs of wear or bobbling. 
 
https://www.facebook.com/1002141851739
34/posts/100245185170834/?extid=n6p66
49lrPXjcvJd&substory index=0&d=n 
 

Painting Shirts 

If you have any old button shirts we 
would love to have them in school for 
painting aprons. These can be put in 
the white buckets in the covered 
shelter. 
 
Messages in School 

Just a quick reminder that any 
messages that need to be relayed to 
class teachers/school office must be 
sent in by e mail or telephone in order 
to minimise contact in school.  

https://www.facebook.com/100214185173934/posts/100245185170834/?extid=n6p6649lrPXjcvJd&substory
https://www.facebook.com/100214185173934/posts/100245185170834/?extid=n6p6649lrPXjcvJd&substory
https://www.facebook.com/100214185173934/posts/100245185170834/?extid=n6p6649lrPXjcvJd&substory

